



Ref: VJW/AKW

13 December 2021

Dear Parents / Carers

I am writing to you to clarify our current measures and plans for January 2022 in relation to Covid-19.

Since Monday 29 November 2021, in line with updated government guidance, we have asked that all students, staff and visitors to the site wear face masks in communal areas, if they are eligible to do so. We will continue to fulfil this government expectation until we receive updated guidance. I do anticipate that this expectation will continue into January 2022. Please can we take this opportunity to remind you to send your child to the Academy with an appropriate face covering.

I have attached a letter from the Local Authority for your attention. As per this letter, please can I ask all parents / carers to adhere to the local guidance in relation to isolation measures and ensure you keep the Academy fully informed if your child is absent. We can be contacted via enquiries@tollbaracademy.co.uk. In particular, can I draw your attention to the fourth paragraph:

We have also suggested to schools that for the period between now and the Christmas holidays they may wish to ask parents to keep their children away from school if another person living in their household tests positive for COVID until the child has had a negative PCR test (which should be given 3-5 days after their household member started with symptoms).

For the last week of this term, parents/carers may wish to follow this updated guidance and keep their child at home until tested if there is a confirmed positive case in your household.

Arrangements for January

After the Christmas break we would ask that all students have an LFD test at home on the night before, or morning of, their return to the Academy.

To facilitate the required onsite-testing we will once again have a phased return to the Academy over the first three days of the term as follows:

Tuesday 4 January 2022 Year 7 and Year 11

Wednesday 5 January 2022 Year 8 and Year 10

Thursday 6 January 2022 Year 9

Students should arrive to the Academy at the usual time and report to their Period 1 teaching room rather than their form room for **these three days.**

As previously, only those students with consent will be tested for Covid-19 on the Academy site.

May I take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers for their continuing support through these difficult times. I would like to wish you all a safe and enjoyable break over the forthcoming holiday period.

Yours faithfully

Miss V J Watts Interim Principal

Enc.



Dear Parent or Carer,

With Christmas fast approaching and concerns around Covid once again in the headlines, I wanted to let you know what the latest position is in North East Lincolnshire.

We have a high rate of covid infections currently, with about 1,000 people testing positive over the last week in the borough (the highest number we have seen in several months). The rates of infections in school age children and young people are particularly high and many schools are managing significant outbreaks. We do not have any cases of the new Omicron variant currently, but this could change quickly as cases of this variant are now spreading quickly in the southeast of England.

The public health team have therefore advised schools to be extra careful in deciding whether to go ahead with Christmas plays and events for families this year. All schools have been asked to see if they can reduce the risk of transmission of illness. This will be different in every school based on things like the size, layout, and buildings. If headteachers don't feel they can go ahead safely, and especially if they have high or increasing levels of Covid in their school community, events may need to be postponed or held in a different way. Some schools may need to change their plans at the last minute if their situation changes. We hope that as many events as possible can still go ahead, but only where they won't increase the risk of leaving people poorly over Christmas.

We have also suggested to schools that for the period between now and the Christmas holidays they may wish to ask parents to keep their children away from school if another person living in their household tests positive for COVID until the child has had a negative PCR test (which should be given 3-5 days after their household member started with symptoms). This measure will help to bring some of the current outbreaks under control and prevent further outbreaks over the next two weeks.

Please do continue to support your school community by:

- getting vaccinated if you aren't already
- staying at home and getting a PCR test if you have symptoms
- taking an LFT test before you socialise
- wearing a face covering/ mask wherever it's crowded

It is hard to get the balance right between keeping people safe from Covid and making sure our children can have the best school experience possible. I'm extremely proud of every one of our schools for navigating this so carefully every day.

Thank you very much for your support, and I wish you a healthy and happy Christmas.

Yours faithfully

Geoff Barnes

Interim Director of Public Health